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1.0. PURPOSE OF REPORT.
This report details the proposed introduction of a permanent Prohibition of Driving Traffic Regulation Order on Kersal Way in Kersal Ward, Salford and thereby extend and replace the existing lapsed temporary order .

2.0
RECOMMENDATION.
2.1
That approval be given to the recommendation to introduce a permanent prohibition of driving order on Kersal Way as indicated in the report.

3.0. ROUTE.
3.1
Regulatory Panel (Planning and Transportation)

4.0. IMPLICATIONS.

4.1. Resources:
Unless otherwise stated, all schemes to be funded from the existing Revenue budget.

4.2. Performance Review:
No implications.

4.3. Environmental:
Improved road safety and environmental conditions.

4.4. Equal Opportunities:
No implications.

4.5. Community Strategy:
No implications.

4.6. Anti-Poverty:
No implications.

4.7. CustomerConsultation         and Involvement:
Requested from local community representatives and after consultation with local police.
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a)
KERSAL WAY, SALFORD

As part of the proposed redevelopment of land adjacent Kersal Way,  which connects South Radford Street and Kingsley Avenue in Kersal, Salford, a temporary prohibition of driving order has been in operation  since 12th May 1997. It was always intended that the temporary order, which was for an initial period of 18 months, would be sufficient for the developers of the land, Regalian Homes Estates Limited, to complete the phased construction of the development and reopen the highway to public use.  The prohibition of driving was introduced to enable the reconstruction of the highway and to prevent its deterioration due to fly tipping and to prevent the highway being used for the abandonment of stolen vehicles and other anti-social behaviour.

The temporary order made in 1997 lapsed in 1998 but another was introduced in October 1999 for the maximum period allowable to November 2001. 

Regalian the developers are due to surrender part of the development agreement with the council due to market conditions and only develop a proportion of the original site.  However, it is considered that the highway should still be closed to general traffic and as another temporary order is not strictly the correct legal process to follow to enforce such a closure,  it is proposed that a permanent prohibition of driving order is introduced until such time as the redevelopment of the area takes place.  Local representatives have requested that the length of the closure is extended so that it will commence at the junction with Kingsley Avenue and not some 35 metres north of it as at present. The Greater Manchester Police and local ward councillors are in agreement with this proposal.  The large boulders, which enforce the prohibition of driving, will be relocated nearer to the junction with Kingsley Avenue. 

RECOMMENDATION 

Introduction of  a Prohibition of Driving Order on Kersal Way, Salford, from its junction with Kingsley Avenue to a point 185 metres south east of South Radford Street

